


CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF VAN BUREN
PLANNING COMMISSION
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Notice is hereby given that the Charter Township of Van Buren Planning Commission will hold a public hearing on July 13, 2022 at 5:30 p.m. The meeting will be held in person at Van Buren Township Hall, located at 46425 Tyler Road, Van Buren Township, MI 48111, in the Board Room. Members of the public may additionally participate in the meeting electronically per guidance provided by the Wayne County Local Public Health Department for meetings of governmental bodies held under public act 228 of 2020, effective January 1, 2022. Instructions for attending the meeting electronically are provided in this notice. The Planning Commission will consider the following request:

[bookmark: _Hlk49491602]Zoning Ordinance Text Amendments: Proposed amendments to the following sections of the Van Buren Charter Township Zoning Ordinance:
1. Section 3.111. C-1, General Business District, sub-section (B) Permitted Uses; move gasoline filling stations to sub-section (C) Special Land Uses.
2. Section 3.112. C-2, Extensive Highway Business District, making change to C-1 district will automatically move gasoline filling stations from sub-section (B) Permitted Uses to sub-section (C) Special Land Uses.
3. Section 3.113. FS, Freeway Service District, sub-section (B) Permitted Uses; move gasoline filling stations and gasoline service stations to sub-section (C) Special Land Uses.
4. [bookmark: _GoBack]Create new Section 5.144. Gasoline or Automobile Filling Stations under Article 5. Development Standards for Specific Uses.
Members of the public may access the agenda materials via the Township website – www.vanburen-mi.org beginning July 8, 2022. On the meeting website, members of the public will also gain access to means of participating in the electronic meeting. On the agenda for the meeting, a unique Zoom weblink and dial-in phone number with a meeting ID for meeting videoconference or teleconference access will be provided. The meeting will be available to view live on the Van Buren Township YouTube Channel which can be reached from the live meeting link located on the Van Buren Township website home page (www.vanburen-mi.org). Closed captioning will be available after YouTube fully renders meeting video. 

A complete procedure for public comment by electronic means is provided on a guide which is accessible on the Van Buren Township website (www.vanburen-mi.org). Participants may also choose to submit written comments that will be read into record during public comment by the Chairperson. Submit any written comments or questions about the meeting via e-mail to dpower@vanburen-mi.org. 

To comply with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), any citizen requesting accommodation to attend a meeting, and/or to obtain this notice in alternate formats, please contact the Clerk’s Office at 734.699.8900 extension 9205. 

Posted:  	June 20, 2022 
Published:	June 23, 2022







T:\Development\Zoning Ordinance\Zoning Amendments\Gas Station SLU\Notice\7-13-22_PH-notice_VBT_Gas Stations.docx
